
1st Tuesdays - Public Works Committee  

Jeff Morris - Chairman, Minnie Bommer, Danny Wallace 
 

2nd Tuesdays - General Welfare and Public Relations Committee 

Minnie Bommer - Chairwoman, Keith Phelps, C.H. Sullivan 
 

3rd Tuesdays - Finance and Administration Committee 

C.H. Sullivan - Chairman, All Aldermen/Alderwomen attend 
 

4th Tuesdays - Public Safety Committee 

Keith Phelps - Chairman, C.H. Sullivan, Johnetta Yarbrough 

All regularly scheduled committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference Room at 

Covington City Hall at 200 W. Washington St.  All Board of Mayor and Aldermen meetings are held 

on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor 

at Covington City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and agendas can be 

found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

You may contact your   

Alderman/Alderwoman by  

clicking on the email links below. 

District 1 Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough  1122jwyatt@gmail.com 

  Alderwoman Minnie Bommer  alderwomandist1@gmail.com 

 

District 2 Alderman Jeff Morris   aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   

  Alderman Keith Phelps   kphelps@jamiesonandfisher.com 

 

District 3 Alderman C.H. Sullivan   aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  

  Alderman Danny Wallace   aldermanwallace@gmail.com 

Newsletter - January 24,  2020 Mayor Justin Hanson 
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mailto:kphelps@jamiesonandfisher.com
mailto:aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com
mailto:aldermanwallace@gmail.com


Official meeting minutes and agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting – 1/21/20 

 

Present:  Chairman Alderman CH Sullivan, Mayor Justin Hanson, Alderwoman Minnie Bommer, Alderman 

Keith Phelps, Alderman Jeff Morris, Alderman Danny Wallace, Nic Shaw, Tina Dunn, David Gray, Larry Lind-

sey, Echo Day, Rebecca Ray, Lessie Fisher, Rachel Witherington, David Gwinn, Tiny Rose, Lauren Fletcher 

 

Tennessee Downtowns Discussion – Lauren Fletcher, Director Covington-Tipton Chamber of Commerce 

• Update, Tennessee Downtowns, affiliated program to Tennessee Main Street designation 

• 24-month program to help with revitalization effort 

• Requesting resolution approving Lauren to apply thru CEDC (Covington Economic Development Cor-

poration) 

• Application must be submitted by 2/14, award is $15,000 

• Sample Resolution was included in agenda 

• Alderman Sullivan stated that he feels this is a good idea 

• Lauren clarified that this is different that the Main St. designation application.  We are not quite ready 

for that.  This is a 2-year process that will get us ready for Main St.  

• Motion made by Alderman Sullivan that we proceed with resolution, Mayor Hanson 2nd, discussion 

regarding grant opportunities that this may potentially open.  Approved 

 

Discussion on Blight Eradication  

• Mayor Hanson discussed balance of Artesian funds and the need to demolish Thomas Funeral Home 

building at 210 N. Main and 429 Dixon.  The Artesian Fund was established 35-40 years ago when 

 Artesian Industries was located in Covington.  They established a fund for economic and community 

development through which other industries could borrow for growth and expansion.  The funds in 

the account today are a result of the original investment as well as the payback with interest from 

those who borrowed from it.     

• Cost is approximately $53,000 to demolish funeral home and approximately $49,900 to demolish the 

Dixon property.  

• Artesian fund balance is between $150,000-$190,000 

• Long Ave. and Tatlock Ave. have already been approved for demolition. 

• Alderman Wallace asked if any monies could be recovered from property owners.  Attorney Wither-

ington stated that we could not place a lien against the property under this grant program.  The prop-

erty owners retain ownership of the lots under this program.  Attorney Witherington explained the 

Slum Clearance Ordinance and why it would or would not be beneficial to go that route.  

• Alderman Phelps and Alderwoman Bommer further discussed the origination of Artesian Funds.   

• Attorney Witherington talked about the negative effect that properties like the funeral home and Dix-

on property have on the surrounding properties. 

• Motion made to rebid 2 properties and tear them both down, 2nd, discussion, approved. 

 

Lessie Fisher discussed special events process.  We need to have resolution adopted to get that started.   

 

There being no further business, meeting was adjourned.  

http://www.covingtontn.com/


Visit us on our Facebook page 

COVINGTON FIRE DEPARTMENT 

BE A COVINGTON VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTER 

101 Tennessee Avenue - Covington, TN  38019 - 901-476-2578 

Click below to learn more! 

Congratulations to Covington Fire Depart-

ment’s own Matt Massey and Matt Gardiner 

on being named the Exchange Club of  

Tipton County’s “Firefighters of the Year”.  

Both gentlemen were recognized during a 

luncheon Thursday.  They received this 

award after saving a Covington resident 

and her dog from a house fire.  It is an  

honor to serve alongside you both as you 

work to keep our residents safe!  Thank  

you for your service to our community! 

https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Fire-Department-378574375564775
https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Fire-Department-378574375564775
http://volunteerfiretn.org/


Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough visited Miss 
Millie Pullen’s Kindergarten class at Crestview 
Elementary School this week to read to the  
students about Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.  
Thank you for the invitation!  

We would like to say a fond farewell to  

Candice Burnett who has worked in our  

Utilities Department as an accountant for  

3 years.  Candice is leaving City Hall to 

work at Crestview Middle School.  She  

has been a wonderful asset to the City of  

Covington and will be greatly missed.   

Good luck on your new adventure, Candice! 

There are several career opportunities available with the City of  

Covington for Accountant, Utility Repair Person, Water/Waste Water 

Treatment Plant Operator Trainee, and Lifeguard.   

Click HERE to see complete job descriptions and requirements! 

Congratulations to the following Tipton County  

students for being named on the Fall 2019 DSCC 

Dean’s List and Honor Roll.  We are proud of you! 
To see the complete list, click HERE 

Atoka - Ian Bellew, Arianna Clement, Darold Cooper, Savannah Deal, James Dunn, Mackenzie Emery, Madison Emery, 
Mary Giannini, Jennifer Gulotta, Logan Hawkins, Amari Hayes, Carson Helton, Morgan Kiernan, Brett Kirk, Samantha 
Kolbe, Lillian McConnell, Molly McCourt, Justin Sutton, Abigail Taylor and Ranee York.  Brighton - Pamela Blesi, Jordan 
Boberg, Erin Delaney, Dillon Lane, Brianna Langford, Dorothy Maness, Taylor Marbry, Tammy Mauk, Caitlin Pfeifer, Ash-
ton Quarles, Nicole Roest, Jamie Shoemaker and Myles Stephens. Burlison - James Comer and  Lilyan Williams.  Coving-
ton - Kirby Bradshaw, Kaylee Burnett, Noah Caldwell, Morgan Cooley, Lydia Cotnam, Kaitlin Dembicky, Joshua Harvell, 
Brooklyn Holt, Hanna Johnson, Samuel Leggett, Madison Luttrell, Ian Marsinko, Currie McIntyre, Ally Mize, Tydriana 
Pierce, Madelyn Ray, Rylie Russell, Hailey Short, Anna Marie Trantham and Lily Yates.  Drummonds - Ashanti Bateman, 
Autumn Cooper, Michael Greer, Tori Mattila, Jamie Pruett and Brittany Tullos.  Munford - William Allen, Hannah Barr, 
Emma Bowman, Nathaniel Figgins, Victoria Finch, Christopher Flanagan, Candice Gooden, Jacob Green, Xandra 
Gutierrez, Madison Irby, Lauren Prince, Julie Rowand, Angelia Vaughn and Matthew Wiggins.  Stanton -  
Elizabeth Mackey, Stephanie Terry and Porter Wright  

http://www.covingtontn.com/human-resources.html
https://www.dscc.edu/content/fall-2019-deans-list-honor-roll-announced?fbclid=IwAR3SNrhyA3TevBfxa2dxIPWiBowM_iAEkyC_P77eocaA4jM9Q5a250iCHlI


https://www.facebook.com/tiptoncountymuseum
https://www.facebook.com/covingtonparksnrec
https://www.facebook.com/tiptoncountymuseum


Officer Leon Lam 

Mayor Hanson welcomed the TOTAL (Tipton Organized to Advance Leadership) class dur-

ing their Economic and Community Development session on Thursday.  The class toured 

Unilever, TCAT (Tennessee College of Applied Technology), and also heard from HTL Ad-

vantage, IDB (Industrial Development Board), CEDC (Covington Economic and Develop-

ment Corporation), TVA (Tennessee Valley Authority), Tipton County Workforce Develop-

ment, and TN ECD (Tennessee Economic and Community Development) about the industri-

al advantages and opportunities we have right here in Tipton County.  Thank you to Lauren 

Fletcher with the Covington-Tipton Chamber of Commerce, Rosemary Bridges with the 

South Tipton Chamber of Commerce, Amanda Heath with TCAT Covington, and Bernadette 

Fuller with Unilever for organizing a fun and informative tour!  

https://www.facebook.com/photo?fbid=2206558532983844&set=a.1644944559145247


5000 eight graders are invited to attend!   

The inaugural P2P West Tennessee will take place at the Ripley Power and 

Light Building in Ripley, TN on March 4th and 5th 2020 from 8:00am-3:00pm 

both days.  All public, private and home schooled 8th graders in Tipton,  

Haywood, Lauderdale, Crockett, Dyer, Fayette, Gibson, Hardeman, Lake,  

Madison, and Obion counties  are invited to attend this two day event!   

Community leaders, mayors, Tipton County officials and HTL Advantage 

gathered recently to learn more about this event. 
 

Pathways2Possibilities (P2P) is a hands-on, interactive career exploration  
experience, designed to help 8th graders link their passions to a paycheck.  
We are looking for area businesses to partner with P2P! 
 
There are three opportunities for you to join the P2P team: 
 

Event Sponsor–email rray@covingtontn.com to request sponsorship levels 
 
Pathway Professional–facilitate hands-on activities with the students at the event 
 
Community Volunteer–event day activities, such as passing out materials,  
monitoring flow, signing in visitors, parking assistance, etc. 
 
This is a great approach for developing our future workforce! Send us an email  
or call 901-476-9613 ext.117 to get more information on this exciting event!!   
 

 
VISIT THE FACEBOOK EVENT PAGE BY CLICKING HERE! 

mailto:rray@covingtontn.com
mailto:rray@covingtontn.com
https://www.facebook.com/events/1071191463220676/?acontext=%7B%22ref%22%3A%2229%22%2C%22ref_notif_type%22%3A%22plan_user_invited%22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22null%22%7D&notif_id=1578670056121585&notif_t=plan_user_invited&ref=notif


Is there something you’d like to share 

in our weekly newsletter?   

Email Rebecca Ray at 

rray@covingtontn.com! 

https://www.facebook.com/tiptoncountylibrary
https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=tipton%20county%20museum
https://www.facebook.com/events/595364574341683
https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=tipton%20county%20museum
mailto:rray@covingtontn.com


Tipton County Brings Awareness to Human Trafficking by Wearing Blue 
The National Observance Day for Human Trafficking was held on January 10, 2020, and to 

show support for this observance the Tipton County Health Department Staff, Covington Pub-

lic Works Department, and Dyersburg State Community College all wore blue. According to 

the Tennessee Department of Health there are an estimated 40.3 million people being traf-

ficked worldwide.  By wearing blue they raised awareness of the situation of victims of human 

trafficking and for the promotion and protection of their rights.  The Tennessee Department of 

Health urges all Tennesseans to learn about risk factors, red flags and resources for human 

trafficking to be part of the solution, and possibly help save a life.  If you suspect a case of hu-

man trafficking call the Tennessee Human Trafficking Hotline at 1-855-55-TNHTH (86484) or 

the National Human Trafficking Hotline at 1-888-373-7888. 
 

Pictured:  Tipton Co. Health Department Staff, Covington Public Works Staff, DSCC JNC 

Campus Staff 

Mayor Hanson was invited to participate in a panel discussion organized 

by the United Methodist Church Metro District Clergy and held at Bartlett 

United Methodist Church on Tuesday, January 20th.  The discussion was 

entitled “Maximizing Our Community Impact:  Where is the Church Missing the Mark?”  The other 

panelists were Dr. Albert Mosley with Methodist Healthcare, Alexandra Porto with Fayette Cares, 

Haley Duffey with Exchange Club-Carl Perkins Center of Fayette County, and Dr. Michael Lowe with 

Shelby County Schools.  Bishop Bill McAlilly moderated the discussion.  Special thanks to District  

Superintendent Dr. Deborah Smith for the invitation! 



The City of Covington Presents: 

Friday, February 21, 2020  

6:30 - 8:30 p.m. (Doors Open at 6:00) 

Covington Civic Center - Tennessean Room 

100 W. Washington Ave. 

Covington, TN  38019 
 

Ticket Price:  $25/couple - $10 each additional child 

Chaperone may be any adult father figure 
 

Purchase Tickets by February 14th 

No Tickets sold at the door, by reservation ONLY 

Reservations can be made at the Covington Civic Center 

Monday-Friday, 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
 

For More Info, Contact: 

Karen Griffin (901) 475-7139 - (901) 475-7170 - kgriffin@covingtontn.com 

https://www.facebook.com/civiccenter100westwashington
https://www.facebook.com/events/476192266641995


 Notice Covington Utilities Customers 

The City of Covington is in the process of installing AMI (Advanced Metering Infrastruc-

ture) to replace its aging water and gas meters. 

Beginning the week of February 10, 2020, Utilities Department employees and contrac-

tors will be conducting a site survey at each home and business.  The survey is to col-

lect information necessary to replace all water meters as well as install data collection 

for gas meters. This first phase should take approximately one month. 

Phase II will begin after all material has been ordered and shipped. Installation will re-

quire a very short interruption of service for each customer.  

We expect this last phase to be completed in twelve to fifteen months. We regret any 

inconvenience this may cause but it will greatly improve insight into system operation 

and customer service.  

If you would like more information, please call 901-476-9531 ext. 118 or 113.  You can 
also contact Public Works Director David Gray at dgray@covingtontn.com.      

http://www.covingtontn.com
https://paycovingtontn.com/utilities.html#/
mailto:dgray@covingtontn.com


Drug Free Tipton has launched the tip411 alert system as a way to interactively keep the community connect-

ed and informed through email, text message, and online public safety alerts.  Tip411 also allows the public to 

report crimes and other suspicious activities directly to law enforcement by sending anonymous text messag-

es from their cell phone via a free smartphone app.  Simply text “Tipton” to 847411 from your cell phone or 

download the tip411 app.  This service is 100% anonymous! 

Contact Drug Free Tipton at 901-378-0545 or visit www.drugfreetipton.org 

 
You’re Invited to have 

Coffee with the Mayor! 

Tuesday, February 4th 

7:30 - 9:00 a.m. 

Reminder - Property taxes are now due!  There are several ways to pay: 

Pay easily online at https://paycovingtontn.com/taxes.html#/  

Pay by Phone:  1-844-867-1859  You must have the receipt number to complete 

the payment.  Visa, MasterCard, Discover accepted 

Pay in Person at City Hall, 200 W. Washington St., Covington, TN  38019 

 

Each year, literally TONS and 

TONS of garbage are collected 

from our roadways in Tipton 

County.  The Covington Public 

Works department has been 

hard at work making sure the 

streets of Covington are litter 

free.  We would like to thank  

our Street Department for  

everything they do to keep  

Covington beautiful! 

https://www.drugfreetipton.org/
https://www.facebook.com/DrugFreeTipton
https://paycovingtontn.com/taxes.html#/




https://tiptonco.com/census2020/

